Pembroke & Givic



Meadows League

News Letter

APRIL 1981

PRESIDENT'S CORNER

As mentioned in many previous issues of this Newsletter and by many past presidents of this Civic League I'm sure, we are a volunteer organization. It takes a number of people to keep things going in an orderly fashion. We, as a group, need some volunteers to help with the many and varied tasks that must be done to keep things going. We need a few people, maybe some of you new residents who have never een involved before. Don't think at you can't do it! Don't think that you don't know how! Nest of

that you can't do it! Don't think that you don't know how! Most of us who are involved or have been involved didn't know how either. Most of us have learned the hard way, by making mistakes; but we have managed to keep things going, and we have kept this one of the finest areas to live in in Virginia Beach.

If you have a couple of hours a month to spare, call me. I will be more than happy to find a job for you that I know you can do. Help us to keep this the finest area to live in in this city. Only you can do that!

Stanley Weisman

GARDEN CLUB

The Civic League has reached a decision to remove some Flowering Crabapple Trees along the second median on Pembroke Boulevard (the median from Whitechapel Drive to thedral Drive). These trees are low quality street trees and most are in poor condition, but a few could be transplanted. If anyone is interested, please call 497-0700.

JOIN THE CIVIC LEAGUE

If we didn't have a Civic League, somebody would suggest we start one!

Join NOW. Dues are \$7.00 per year. Call 497-4370, or mail your check TODAY to Civic League of Pembroke Meadows, Inc., P.O. Fox 5018, Virginia Beach, Virginia 23455 (or use the self-addressed, stamped envelope you received in February).

SPRING FLING

Our annual Spring Fling will be held on Saturday, April 25, 1981, at 8 p.m., at Pembroke Lakes Recreation Room.
This will be held in lieu of our April general meeting. The cost is only \$1.50 per person, FYOE and your favorite hors d'oeuvres. Come on out and meet your neighbors. All who attended last year had a great time. For reservations, please call 499-1419.

ANNUAL FLEA MARKET - MAY 9, 1981

Our annual Flea Market has turned into an on-going success story. Regular flea market goers (fleapersons) tell us that our operation is without equal. Get ready to sell those unneeded and unwanted items that are cluttering your garage. Your junk is somebody else's treasure.

The date is May 9, 1981 (rain date May 16). The place is the old Murphy's Mart parking lot adjacent to Independence Eoulevard. The time is 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. The cost is \$2.50 per space for Civic League members and \$5.00 per space for non-members. To reserve a space or for further information call 497-4370 or 499-1419.

ALIKEATION CENTER MELLERSHIP DRIVE

Recently you should have received in the mail an information sheet concerning the activities and hours offered by the Recreation Center this season. As stated, we intend to maintain this year's dues at \$140, which is only possible if our membership minimum target goal of 200 members is met or exceeded. Last season, we commenced the first week of June with 164 members, growing to 195 active members by September. The key to success will be participation in our membership drive by all current members. Last year's figures show that as people get wind of how much fun the pool is they join in the swim of things. Let others know early!! Remember if your dues are paid on or before 30 April, in addition to the 10% discount your/ family's name will be included in the drawing for a FREE one year's membership!! Obviously, if every current active member brought in only one new family membership we would reach our ultimate goal of 300 members.

House to house canvassing will commence this week - weather permitting. Our volunteer members will approach your door prepared to answer your questions concerning our activities. They also will be seeking information to be included in the new Civic League directory. The early evening hours and weekends are the only time available to them. Your cooperation and understanding are appreciated. If you are interested in joining the Civic League or Recreation Center or know someone who is, please let us know. This year's Recreation Foard members are:

Director	Mort Kenyon	497-3910
Asst. Dir.	Dennis Michele	497-3017
Treasurer	Rhona Doyce	497-1687
Secretary	Norma J. Pope	499-3069
Poard	Dick Booker	490-1506
Members:	Bill Mathews	499-4435
	Mike MacDonald	499-8494
	Kathy Bezdek	499-0388
	John Pucillo	497-3843

FOOL TO OFEN WAY 23, 1981

The majority of plumbing work required for operation of the pool this year has been completed. The assi tance of an electrician to direct efforts of board members in updating some previous wiring to current code would be appreciated. This assistance will be of a supervisory nature and only a few hours will be required. Please call Mort Kenyon at 497-3910 or John Pucillo at 497-The pool will be cleaned 12 May. Volunteers for a general clean up of the pool area and parking lot 2 May are desired. The same phone numbers apply.

HELP WANTED

Young people who would like to help maintain the median strips (2) and earn extra spending money, please call Michael Ashe at 499-3910.

There is a flat rate for mowing, and you must be at least 12 years of age and provide your own equipment, i.e. lawnmower, gasoline, etc.

BUSINESS ADS

Delta Construction Services. State registered contractor. New homes, room additions, remodeling, porches, decks. 482-4449, John Froehler, or 425-0562, Albert Viola.

Lowder Construction Company. Room additions, siding, roofing, wood decks. Free estimates. Financing arranged. 464-0900.

AMWAY. Call Jim or Lynne Graham for all your Amway products. 499-1119.

H. Beard. Painting--inside and out, windows & gutters cleaned, yard work, odd jobs. No job too small. Low rates, by hour or job. Estimates 424-2354, 9 a.m. to 5 p.m.

J. Whitman. Home improvements, fireplaces, masonry specialties, block & stonework. Installation of stoves & others. 520 Rose Marie Avenue. 497-7180.

CIVIC LEAGUE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 1981

President	Stanley Weisman	499-1419
2nd Vice President	Michael Ashe	499-4485
3rd Vice President	Mort Kenyon	497-3910
Membership Secretary	Cy McIntire	497-4370
Recording Secretary	Bob Brotman	497-0565
Corresponding Secretary	Laura Taylor	490-0455
Treasurer CCO Representative	John Durso	497-9419
ood Mepresentative	Bob St. Claire	497-7389